
God has been taking good care of us since the big fire!  People from every direction have been reaching out to 

help us recover and we are grateful.  It’s so wonderful to be at the receiving end of God’s love and concern 

through His people.  It’s interesting that He is even using strangers to reach out to us; we stand amazed and 

blessed. 

 

God has opened the door and provided all the funds needed to purchase a replacement home just up the road 

from our 812 Bangor Road property.  It has room for all of our OAC office and related open-air supplies 

inventory and is only two miles from OAC co-workers Mike and Renae Bussen.  Lord willing, we close on 

January 27, but we’ll take our time moving in as the temporary housing we currently enjoy is perfect and 

available to us for as long as we need.  So, we plan on a slow, leisurely, no stress move into the new place.  

 

Meanwhile, the OAC ministry continues on. As is 

the case with almost everyone else in the world, 

COVID has caused our staff to take some creative 

steps in reaching out to the lost in the open air. We 

find people these days are deparate for answers and 

what a joy it is to be able to share the Lord with 

them.  He is the ultimate answer and a solid 

foundation in this world of instability and ever-

changing chaos. In Maryland, our OAC staff 

are able to conduct meetings in the greater 

Baltimore area and find many people eager to 

talk about spiritual matters for extended periods 

of time. In Texas, our staff have been actively 

working with the homeless ministry, 

distributing gospel tracts and conducting open-air meetings.  In Michigan, outreach 

at Central Michigan and other universities offer great opportunites to share Christ 

one-on-one and in small groups.  In California, an outreach on Redondo pier in the 

Los Angeles area was blessed by God when 30 people expressed repentance and 

faith in the Lord this past fall!  

 

We are happy to report that our OAC staff in 

other countries are also experiencing open doors in 

between lockdowns.  In the Democratic Republic of the 

Congo, our staff can resume using the blacklight unit on 

their sketchboard for evening meeting while the JESUS 

film is paused.  Assemblies in this country have also 

started back up in the schools.  In Brazil, the Good News 

of salvation is taking place in multiple venues, including 

the Drug Rehabilitation Center pictured above. 

 

Thank you, again, for praying and giving so we can continue on.  We 

appreciate and need your help in this way.
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